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August 26, 2008 
 
TO:  Lynne Pappas, President of Support Services, All West Communications, Inc. 

Eddie L. Cox, President, Bear Lake Communications/Central Utah 
Telephone/Skyline Telecom 

Arthur Brothers, CEO, Beehive Telephone Company, Inc. 
Curt Hutsell, Manager, Government and External Affairs, Citizens 

Telecommunications of Utah/ Navajo Communications Company, Inc. 
Kip Wilson, General Manager, Direct Communications Cedar Valley, LLC 
Brock Johansen, CEO, Emery Telecom/Carbon-Emery Telecom, Inc. 

/Hanksville Telecom 
Kent B. Sanders, Gunnison 
Paul Cox, General Manager, Manti Telephone Company 
Brant Barton, CEO/General Manager, South Central Utah Telephone 

Association 
Bruce H. Todd, CEO/General Manager, UBTA-UBET Communications, Inc. 
James H. Woody, Executive VP/Dir. Of R&D, Union Telephone Company, Inc. 
 

FROM: DIVISION OF PUBLIC UTILITIES 
     Philip J. Powlick, Director 
     Bill Duncan, Manager, Telecommunications 
     Paul M. Anderson, Technical Consultant 

 
Re: Utah Docket No. 08-999-04, In the Matter of State Certification of Rural 

Carriers’ Compliance with 47 U.S.C. Section 254(e) 
 CC Docket No. 96-45, In the Matter of Federal-State Joint Board on Universal 

Service 
 Annual State Certification Pursuant to 47 C.F.R. §54.314 
 
As part of the annual certification process referenced above, the Division requests that, in addition 
to the annual certification letter, cost settlement companies provide the following prior to the 
September 15, 2008 deadline: 
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1. Complete Final Part 36 for the year ended December 31, 2007. 
 

2. Provide copies of annual cost documentation provided to the National Exchange 
Carriers Association (NECA) for the determination of high cost support. 

 
Therefore, pursuant to Utah Code 54-3-22, the Division requests that this information be 
forwarded to us to include your company in the certification letter to the FCC. 
 
The Division has so far received complete documentation from All West and Direct.  If you have 
any questions, please contact the above personnel at the Division. 
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